Dear …………

I am writing with regards to this gentleman who I believe is under your care privately and has given me permission to correspond with yourselves. I understand that you requested blood tests on this gentleman and have directed him to his GP for interpretation. 

Please note that as per GMC guidance, and more recently published NHS England guidance setting out Standards for the communication of patient diagnostic test results on discharge from hospital, it is the responsibility of the doctor requesting a test to take clinical responsibility to follow up and take appropriate action on the result. You are aware that it is your responsibility to undertake any specialist follow up which should be included in the contract that you have agreed with the patient.

We would therefore respectfully request that you follow up the result and take any action accordingly. You will be aware of the pressure general practice is under, resulting from an ever-increasing workload. We would ask that you review your policy on this issue, to avoid practices incurring inappropriate workload (and the associated cost) of reviewing blood tests not ordered by our clinical team and which fall under your responsibility for which you are charging a fee.

We will be proceeding on the assumption that you will be taking responsibility for reviewing and taking any action on these results.

Yours Sincerely

[PRACTICE NAME]
